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COMHALTAS CEOLTÓIRI ÉIREANN
Burke-Curry-Seery Branch
From the Chairman, 

Generally around this time of year our focus at the Branch is on membership and planning upcoming activities of interest to you, its members. With that said, please take a moment to review the expiration date of your membership.  It is printed on the mailing label of this newsletter.  In order to avoid a lapse in membership, please complete the enclosed membership application and send it in with payment as soon as possible.

We would like to hold a Comhaltas-sponsored ceili in the springtime, perhaps in May.  Planning is underway and we will provide the details as they become available.  

Please read on for details regarding an exciting program that combines two genres, Irish history and Irish music.  On April 21st we will hold our third Irish history lecture in Meriden, CT.  However, this time, the program will be followed up by a traditional Irish music seisiún led by 
P.V. O'Donnell.  There will be raffles prizes and food.  Ticket prices are discounted for CCE members!

As reported last month, the Irish language lessons continue in Glastonbury and a second beginner's class has been added. If you are interested in the September 2007 classes, you may contact the instructors directly (details contained in this newsletter).  Finally, the new weekly seisiúns with Paul Pender at The Old Dublin in Wallingford, CT on Thursday nights are a hit.  
Once again, details on the annual North American Comhaltas Convention in Atlanta in April are included in this newsletter.  
I want to thank the advertisers who help make this newsletter possible.  Your support is greatly appreciated. 
Beannachtaí na Féile Pádraig Daoibh (Happy St. Patrick's Day to you all).
Terry Sullivan, Cathaoirleach (Chairman)
DANBURY AOH TO HOST SEISIÚN FEBRUARY 25TH 



The Danbury AOH hosts its first monthly seisiún on Sunday, February 25th at 5 p.m. and it runs until 8:00 p.m.  It will be at the Danbury AOH hall at 161 Main St. and the bar will be open.  The seisiún will be led by fiddler Nora Hanley and the seisiún will be open for traditional music, recitation and song.  All musicians, singers and those who enjoy traditional music are invited. For directions or more information, contact John Feeney at: johnfeeney51@comcast.net  or call him at (203) 748-6563.

IRISH LANGUAGE DAY AT IONA COLLEGE ON MARCH 24TH

The 7th Annual Irish Language Day (Lá na Gaeilge) in Westchester will be held at IONA College in New Rochelle, NY on Saturday, March 24th from 9:00 a.m. to 5:00 p.m. Classes for all levels of instruction from complete beginners to advanced will be offered. There will be two guest speakers: Dr. Máire Haslam, who will speak about the status of the Irish language in the European Union and Noel Cotter who will talk about his travel on the Appalachian Trail.  There will also be a seisiún for any and all to participate.  Cost $40.  For information call Hilary Mhic Shuibhne at 914 276-0412 or e-mail an.scoil.chois.clai.@gmail.com.
2007 NORTH AMERICAN COMHALTAS WEEKEND IN ATLANTA APRIL 12-15
Comhaltas Ceoltóiri Eireann (North America) is proud to announce that its annual convention, "Ireland in Dixie" will be held on April 12-15, 2007, at the spectacular Westin Atlanta Airport Hotel (special group rate of $119 per night). You can visit www.irelandindixie.com for registration, travel and hotel information. The Atlanta people have done a great job putting together an exciting program for this annual event.  You may call (404) 931-6109 for registration information or email the good folks in Atlanta at admin@irelandindixie.com.  

GREEN AGAINST GREEN:  TRAGEDY OF THE IRISH CIVIL WAR

IRISH HISTORY LECTURE AND MUSIC SEISIÚN - APRIL 21st

The Burke-Curry-Seery Branch of Comhaltas Ceoltóirí Éireann (CCE) is excited to offer a presentation on one of the most fascinating and defining periods of Irish history following the 1916 Rising.  This specific program, "Green Against Green:  The Tragedy of the Irish Civil War, 1922-1923," will captivate you.  We are fortunate to have Dr. William Matthews, a professor at the University of Massachusetts-Amherst, back to deliver a multi-media presentation on this tumultuous period.  Dr. Matthews will share his great knowledge and passion for this topic on Saturday, April 21, 2007 at 5:00 p.m. in the upstairs hall of the Meriden, CT AOH located on Melville Avenue.  


For over 10 years Dr. Matthews has conducted archival research on this period at the Cathal Brugha Barracks in Dublin and in the National Archives.  As a result, he has put together a series of lectures on the Rising, the Tan War, and the Civil War and its aftermath.  He utilizes a PowerPoint presentation including photographs, documentary film clips from the time period as well as music. Dr. Matthews has lectured around New England and last year was invited to give this lecture in Michael Collins' hometown of Clonakilty in West Cork and plans to return for another presentation soon.  
Following the program, at 7:30 p.m., P.V. O'Donnell will lead a seisiún of traditional Irish music in the downstairs lounge.  There is no charge for the seisiún.
Admission is only $7.00 for the general public and $5.00 for CCE or AOH members (to receive the discounted price, please present your membership cards at the door).  Tickets can be purchased at the door, but to reserve tickets call Stu McEnerney at (203) 235-6269, Terry Sullivan at (860) 584-8776 or Jill Morrison at (860) 561-3905 or email the Branch at curry-seery-cce@hotmail.com.  For directions, call the Meriden AOH at (203) 634-9565.  

Come join the fun. Learn, be entertained and enter our raffle for exciting door prizes!

We hope to see you there.  Come support your organization, the Burke-Curry-Seery Branch of Comhaltas Ceoltóiri Éireann.
MID-ATLANTIC FLEADH CHEOIL - JUNE 2-3

The Mid Atlantic CCE Fleadh Cheol will be held on June 2nd & 3rd at the Pearl River High School, Pearl River, NY.  This is an excellent opportunity to hear and see some of the best regional musicians, singers and dancers, as well as observe competitions at all age levels.  
This one of only two such Fleadh competitions in the United States which gives an opportunity to compete at 
the All-Ireland held in August each year (the other being in St. Louis, Missouri).  
Watch this newsletter and our website for more information as it becomes available. For all of the details, go to the following website: 
www.ccenorthamerica.org/Sites/Fleadh/MidAtlanticFleadh.
COMHALTAS OFFERS IRISH LANGUAGE LESSONS 

The Branch begins its second year of offering beginner Irish language lessons at the Irish American Home Society in Glastonbury, CT on January 23rd. For further information email Joe Rice at jrice07@snet.net or Johannah Mackey at johannah@snet.net.

LOOKING FOR RAFFLE DONATIONS
We are accepting donations as raffle prizes for upcoming CCE events.  These go a long way in raising money for our organization.  Please contact Terry Sullivan at (860) 584-8776 or email:  curry-seery-cce@hotmail.com.

TREOIR MAGAZINE

One of the benefits of membership in Comhaltas Ceoltóiri Éireann is receipt of the magazine, Treoir.  If you have paid your dues and you have not received this information-packed publication, please let us know immediately.

WALLINGFORD SEISIÚN CONTINUES
A special thanks to Branch member and bodhrán player Ox Gara and our newest members Paul and Linda Pender, owners of The Old Dublin in Wallingford, CT, who host a weekly seisiún on Thursday evenings starting at 7:00 p.m.  The seisiún, with the support of the Burke-Curry-Seery Branch of Comhaltas, is off to a great start.    

Why not join us on any Thursday evening?  All musicians and singers are most welcome. The Old Dublin is located at 171 Quinnipiac Street in Wallingford.  For directions, call (203) 949-8022 or visit their website at www.theolddublin.com.

MEMBERSHIP CURRENT?

Please check your membership status by reviewing the mailing label on this newsletter.  If your membership renewal date is approaching, please do not let it expire.  Send in the enclosed membership application with payment today!

 

Watch for the Branch table at the CT Home Show in Hartford on March 2, 3 and 4th.

THANKS TO THE ADVERTISERS!

A big CCE thank you to the businesses, bands and organizations that have taken out advertisements in these newsletters.  Their support goes a long way to offset the costs of printing and mailing our newsletters.  Please show your appreciation by patronizing them or referring them to others you meet.  We welcome our newest advertisers, Full Gael and The Old Dublin Restaurant.  If you wish to advertise with us, consider that this newsletter is distributed several times a year to hundreds of individuals or Irish organizations in Connecticut and Western Massachusetts.  Additionally, the newsletters are available on-line which means the advertisements can be seen by countless internet users!  If interested, or know someone who is, please call Terry Sullivan at (860) 584-8776 or email him at curry-seery-cce@hotmail.com.  
…AND IN IRISH THEY SAY…
Phrase                                         Pronounced                                                Means
Cad é sin?                                  [ Cod ay shin ]                                             What is that?
Cad é seo?                                 [Cod ay sha ]                                                What is this?

Is ríomhaire é.                           [ iss reevara ay ]                                            It is a computer.
Is peann é.                                 [ iss pee yown ay ]                                        It is a pen.

Beannachtaí na Féile Pádraig    [ Ban-ochth-thee na Fay-leh Paw-drig ]  Happy St. Patrick's Day

Tuigim                                       [ tee-gum ]                                                     I understand.

Go raibh maith agat                   [ gu ruv mah agut ]                                        Thank you.
If you have a particular interest in the Irish language, please contact our Irish Language Officer, John Feeney at: johnfeeney51@comcast.net  or call him at (203) 748-6563.

MEMBERSHIP NEWS

There's plenty going on this time of year in Irish circles.  Members of our Branch are busy too.  Here's what some of you have been up to:

· John Feeney has been named Irishman of the Year by the Danbury AOH.  He will be honored at the AOH's St. Patrick Day's Ball held on March 3rd. 
· Mike McGinty performs with Danny Ringrose on March 17th at Joe Black's, Platt Street, Hartford.

· Mike McGarry is the Hartford Town Honoree for this year's St. Patrick's Day Parade.

· Eileen Grabowski, Tom Cushing, Liz Raymond, Terry Sullivan and Linda Thomas will perform on a float in the Hartford St. Patrick's Day parade on March 17th to the theme of Finnegan's Wake.
· P.V. O'Donnell performs at St. Joseph College in West Hartford on March 17th.
· Josephine McNamara performs with Seamus Connolly, Damian Connolly and Felix Dolan on February 24th at the Irish American Community Center in East Haven.
· John Countney is making his 7th appearance in the St. Patrick's Day Parade in Dublin, Ireland since 1963.
We welcome the following new members to the Branch:  Sylvia Cushing, Tom Cushing, Laura Pender, Paul Pender, and John Molloy.  
Thanks to those who renewed your memberships: John Countney, Christina Cronin, Eugene Cronin, Alice Deluca, Michael McGinty, Eileen McVicar, David Prindiville, Patrick Begley, Mary Begley, Mary Burke, Kathleen Fusco, Gerald Canny, Anna Canny, Barbara Carbery, William Connolly, Mary Connolly, Sheila Cregg, Michael Droney, Agnes Droney, Eileen Grabowksi, John Hodgkin, Jeff Hutchinson, John Kalinowski, Nancy Jean Murphy Kalinowski, James Kiernan, Kathleen Kiernan, William Mayer, Virginia McCauley, Stuart McEnerney, Josephine McNamara, Patricia Morris, Jill Morrison, P.V. O'Donnell, Marian O'Donnell, Frances Pudlo, Virginia Pudlo, Elizabeth Raymond, Roger Raymond, Thomas Scanlon, Sean Scollan, Charles Starrs, Margaret Starrs, Kiera Sullivan, Terence Sullivan, Patricia Sullivan, Michaela Sullivan, Deborah Thompson, Susan Wall, Michael Walsh, Thomas Walsh.
Finally, we offer our deepest sympathies to John Feeney on the news of his brother's death (Robert M. Feeney) last month.

Here are a couple of nice hornpipes:
ALEXANDER'S (hornpipe)
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BONAPARTE'S CROSSING THE RHINE (hornpipe)
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	  Jill Morrison of

Haircrafters 

747 Farmington Avenue
Kensington, CT
              (860) 830-2699


	Calley McGrane& the Exiles

Live Celtic Music

John McGrane, Mgr. jhmcgrane@comcast.net
(860) 676-1379

www.calleymcgrane.com
	Eleanor Nettleton, LMT
Family Massage Therapy

 East Hampton CT Office

     Home Visits /
     Sliding Scale  

                               (860) 267-6587

Gift Certificates Available



	          THE OLD DUBLIN
           171 Quinnipiac Street 

               Wallingford, CT  

               (203) 949-8022

          www.theolddublin.com
	Connecticut Irish-American 

Historical Society

Upcoming Events: Genealogy workshops, baseball exhibit

Membership:  only $10 a year

www.ctiahs.com
(203) 392-6126
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From:   Burke-Curry-Seery Branch, CCE


 c/o Liz Raymond, Secretary

                 484 Round Hill Road, Middletown, CT  06457
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Website:  www.blarneystone.com/comhaltas                                                     E-mail:  curry-seery-cce@hotmail.com 

